“Nevadans are all too aware of the impacts of wildfires on our local communities, wildlife, and recreation.  These fires are getting bigger, burning more acres, and causing long term damage to our forests and rangelands.  This legislation will provide needed resources for fighting catastrophic wildfires.  However, added resources for wildfire suppression are only part of the solution.  Congress should also focus on legislation that works towards rehabilitating range and forest lands and adopt other measures that will help prevent future wildfires,” said Heller.   
